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address the root causes of conflict. She noted that, in view of the large percentage of youth 

in the sub-region, any discussion on how to address root causes of conflict should involve the 

youth and educate them to peace. 

 

4. She also noted that capacity building represents an important priority for the sub-region and 

a key priority for the work of MRU. She invited the PBC and the UN to focus their attention to 

strengthen the capacities of both governmental and non-governmental actors (in particular 

women’s groups).  

 

5. Member States welcomed the briefings and the work of the Commission with regional 

organizations. In their interventions, delegations highlighted the following issues: 

 

 Coherence in the UN system, including the IFIs, must be ensured in order to have a 

more effective response to peacebuilding challenges. The PBC has an important role 

to play in this regard. 

 The strength and resilience of national and local institutions is a key requirement. 

There is a need to look at ways in which the PBC can support. 

 In view of its flexible way of working and inclusive membership, the PBC can play an 

important role in addressing regional challenges to peacebuilding. The way in which 

the Commission supported Guinea, Liberia and Sierra Leone during, and in the 

aftermath, of the Ebola outbreak represents a good practice.  

 The Peacebuilding Fund is an important instrument to tackle challenges at the 

regional and sub-regional levels. More predictable resources are required in order to 

be able to fully utilize the Fund. The Pledging Conference of 21 September represents 

an important event for Member States to re-commit to the Fund.  

 

6. Mr. Oscar Fernandez-Taranco, Assistant Secretary-General for Peacebuilding Support, 

thanked the PBC Chair for leading the regional visit and providing another opportunity to put 

the resolutions on the Peacebuilding Architecture Review into practice. Mr. Fernandez-

Taranco briefed Member States on the ways PBSO is supporting the countries of the MRU: 

 

 In Guinea, PBSO is in the process of initiating an independent external evaluation of 

the overall portfolio, which will draw lessons from Guinea and guide the reflection of 

the PBF future engagement. He noted that PBSO is also encouraging a review of the 

PBC engagement with Guinea: such review would highlight peacebuilding progress 
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support the PBC’s engagement with the Council to help translate key peacebuilding 

priorities into the work of the UN. 

 In Cote d’Ivoire, he informed that the PBF allocated USD 12 million in support of the 

government’s efforts to reinforce state capacity to deliver basic social services, 

reform the security sector and foster nationa
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10. Ms. Mehrotra, Director of Coordination Division of UN Women welcomed the adoption of the 

PBC Gender Strategy and thanked all parties involved for their engagement in a process that 

began in December 2015


